WRENINGHAM MARDLE

To the state of th

A bi-monthly Newsletter Produced by The Village Hall Management Committee Charity No: 284991

No: 127

OCTOBER/NOVEMBER 2002

From The Chairman,

I hope that those who have visited the village hall recently like the plastering and decoration in the main hall. The committee is very pleased with the finished result, it seems so much warmer and brighter.

It was lovely to see so many from the village at the Art Exhibition. We had a busy but well supported week-end and raised just over £1,000 for hall funds. Our thanks to all who, exhibited, helped in any way or came to see the exhibition. We hope that those who made a purchase will enjoy their painting.

The <u>Annual General Meeting</u> will be on Tuesday 12th November in the Margaret Preston room at 7.30 p.m. This meeting is open to everybody and is your chance to hear what the committee has been doing over the past year and to give your views on the village hall.

Christine Minns (01508 488123)



JUMBLE SALE

Saturday 19th October, at 10 a.m.
In aid of village hall funds.
Sale of jumble and bric-a-brac
(No electrical items, please)



Please take any items for sale to the village hall at 9 a.m. and offers of help will be most welcome.

SAFARI SUPPER Saturday 9th November

Tickets are on sale at £10.00 to include 3 course meal, cheese and biscuits and wine. Numbers are needed soon, so don't delay in getting your tickets! Offers to host either the starter or main courses for a small group are still needed. For tickets, more information or to offer to host

Contact: Becky Townshend (01508) 488468
Helen Withey (01508) 488429

Valerie Harvey (01508) 488361

Village Hall Booking Secretary:

Mr. Alex Deans, Lowther Cottage, Wymondham Road, Wreningham, Norwich, NR16 1AT - Tel: 01508 489757

SOCIAL CLUB

Changes are imminent! You are invited to attend on 4th October - in the Margaret Preston room.



Territe in a

Come to celebrate the opening night of

The Witch and Wren

Mill Lane - Wreningham

Friday 4th October 2002 from 730pm

For more info call: 01508 489680

<u>Friday 25th October</u> - The Witch and Wren Hallowe'en Quiz - watch out for posters.

Opening times - if you are unsure contact the licensee/chairman - 01508 489680

WRENINGHAM "ALL SAINTS" CHURCH

For the "Churches Cycle Ride" on 14th September, the church was open all day. Thirty two cyclists signed in, including Penny Mutten and her children, Dominique and Daniel who cycled for All Saints. Many Thanks! A cake stall was held in the church grounds on the same morning and raised just over £62.00. To all who baked, helped to sell the cakes or came to buy them, very many thanks. To (those who manned the church throughout the day a sincere thank you!

On Friday 20th September - The Harvest Supper followed

raised £191.50.

CHRISTMAS FAYRE

by entertainment from the informality Barbershop Quartet

Saturday 23rd November In the village hall at 2 p.m.

Hopefully we shall have the hall decorated and Father Christmas in his grotto. Stalls will include cakes, decorations and Christmas gifts as well as the usual tombola, raffle, games and activities to entertain the children. (Offers of items for the stalls or raffle always welcome - but most of all we want to see you there).

Watch out for posters giving more details!!

Mobile Police Office

The central area unit parks at Wreningham village hall between 2 p.m. and 3.30 p.m. on a Tuesday afternoon every 4 weeks and the staff on duty would be pleased to see anybody wishing to talk to them on any relevant subject.

Visits on 22nd October 19th November

Blood Donors

Dates for giving blood at Wymondham Central Hall: Tue 1st Oct. 13.00 - 15.30; 16.30 - 19.00

Tue 29th Oct. 10.00 - 13.00; 14.00 - 16.30

Tue 12th Nov 13.00 - 15.30; 16.30 - 19.00

Date of the next Parish Council meeting is Tuesday 19th November, 7.30 pm in the Margaret Preston room at the village hall.

This year seems to have seen a number of people either moving into or out of the village. To those who are moving out at this time we wish you well in your new village and to those moving in we welcome you and invite you to join in the various activities taking place in the village.



FRIENDS OF WRENINGHAM SCHOOL

Saturday 12th October, a "Games Afternoon" for the children, from 2 p.m. to 4 p.m. at the School. With loads of outdoor and indoor games for them to play, it's bound to be great fun!

Ballroom

Latin

Sequence

Dance Friday 18th October

Dancing to C.D's

8 p.m. - 11 p.m.

Adm. £2.50

Wreningham Panto - February 2003 - If you would like to take part of help contact David Minns 01508 489319.

Garden/Garage Sales - Mrs Vera Witham and Mrs Thelma Hanton wish to thank everyone who supported their sales in July and August. The sum of £200 was divided between the Diabetic and Big "C" Research charities.

<u>Forncett St. Peter Methodist Church</u> - Coffee Mornings for various charities will be held on:

Tue 8th October and 10th December 10 a.m. - 12 noon - Everybody welcome.

Wreningham Fuel Trust

The income from the Wreningham Fuel Trust has to be given in providing fuel for the poor persons of the parish of Wreningham. Traditionally, the Trust encourages persons over 70 years along with anybody who is in need to apply. We would emphasis that the Charity income is available to ANYBODY in the parish, who is in need. If you know of anybody in need and would like to nominate them we would be happy to take their name.

We are now taking applications for a distribution to take place soon after Christmas.

If this is the first time that you are applying we will need to know:

- a) Who is your electricity supplier
- b) If you pay my monthly or quarterly account a copy of the top part of a bill giving your name, address and supply account number.
- c) if you pay by electricity card or their budget scheme we will need to know which of these you use.

If you applied last year but have since changed your supplier we will need the same information as (b) or (c) above.

Applications are welcomed by 30th October to the Clerk - Christine Minns, High Gables, Church Road, Wreningham, Norwich, NR16 1BH. Tel: 01508 488123. (If you need me to explain in further detail do contact me by telephone)

REGULAR "WHAT'S ONS"

FLOWER CLUB:

Thursdays 31st October and 28th November - at 2pm. new members welcome and visitors at £2.50.

SHORT MAT BOWLS

On Thursday evenings at 7.30 p.m. - throughout the winter season. New members of any standard welcome, just turn up at the village hall and give it a try, even if you have never bowled before!

SIXTIES DANCE -

giving details.

Saturday 26th October - dancing to "Rollercoaster" Saturday 16th November - dancing to "Re-run" from 8 p.m. Admission £4.00 - In aid of MacMillan Cancer Relief.

FIREWORK NIGHT

Tuesday 5th November - at the village hall
A Firework display is being arranged similar to last year.
There will be NO bonfire. People are asked <u>not</u> to bring their own fireworks or sparklers, this is an insurance requirement. There will be no parking available on the village hall car park. Starting time 6.30 p.m. An entrance fee will be charged and there will also be a barbeque, mulled wine and bar facilities. - Watch out for posters